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As of  August, 2003, Zonta International has 1,254 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

· WED – FEBRUARY 4
· WED – FEBRUARY 4
· FRI – MARCH 5
· SUN – APRIL 18
· JULY 3 – JULY 8


DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm\

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE MEETING- United Service Club 6 pm (prior to Dinner Meeting)

UNIFEM BREAKFAST – Great Hall, Brisbane Convention Centre, 6:45am for 7am
AREA 3/5 COMBINED WORKSHOP – Details to be advised
57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City




[image: image1.wmf]        HAPPY  NEW YEAR 

Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday evening prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Dear Zontians,  

A very happy New Year to you all!  

Isn’t it wonderful to have another year ahead, to do all those things we promised ourselves we would definitely get done last year! If you are like me, you will have a lot of things slated to do – and, like me, you may already be feeling the screw tightening as you realise that 1/12th of the year has already passed

Many members have had exciting times since we last met – Jen West all over Australia, Judith (Ballet), Collette and Fran in Mexico, USA and Canada respectively, Catharina back to Holland, Mary Magee in St Andrews, etc etc. It will be lovely to see everybody again next week to swap stories. (I did not get away but have some pretty hair-raising stories about young male houseguests – a 6 year old and an 8 year old from Sydney.) 

2004 promises to be a big year for the Club, with some of our more strategic Status of Women initiatives coming off. We have the OSW project “The Ageing Factor” underway. Manager of the project, Dr Catherine Norton, addressed the board at the January meeting – she will attend the dinner meeting and will be very happy to answer any questions then. The board will also be putting a suggestion to the members that we use the donation from Mel Miller to stage a major forum on the trafficking of women. I have had some exploratory talks with the prestigious Brisbane Institute and they are keen to work with us on this. I believe there will be a number of benefits for Zonta and our International commitments if we can pull it off. (and why not indeed?)

Indefatigable Iris has another long list of fund-raising activities planned – and Julie has a line-up of entertaining ideas for dinner meetings and fellowship, (see details elsewhere for the first function: March 11th, opening night of the film “Plots With A View”). The Club’s own website should be up and running, with up-to-date information, by the February dinner meeting – prospective new members (and old members with poor memories) can check in every now and then to see what we are doing! 

You will all have noted the Zonta website and password information: http://www.zonta.org/ - register using your membership ID number, which is shown on your ‘‘Zontian” mailing label or available from Colette or me.  The call to Conference is on the website and is not to be missed. (May I remind all email buddies to download it for their buddy). Also, please remember to put our Area Workshop in your diary for 18th April – more details to follow. 

We hope to see our beloved Pat Avery up and about soon, she has had a long spell in Greenslopes. 

Dina
PS. A useful bit of information to bear in mind – stressed reversed is dessert. 

Dina


FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE:
Chairman, Iris Scott would like all Committee members to meet at 6pm for a 30 minute meeting to firm up on plans for 2004.  Any committee member who is unable to addend should advise Iris.  The meeting will be held prior to the Dinner Meeting.
CONVENTION 2004:

Members planning their trip to Convention 2004 are now able to keep up-to-date with the latest information by visiting the Convention 2004 Web site: www.zontaconvention2004.com.  This site should be visited frequently for new information.  Delegates to the Convention will be delighted with the newly introduced high-tech electronic voting.  These voting devices will reflect the number of votes each delegate holds, and allow for instantaneous counting at the push of a button.  The time saved by using electronic voting will be dedicated to important program issues and add to available free time.

Another plus is the option of being able to register for Convention online.  The online registration site will allow registration for both the Convention and the hotel.

But, of course, you read all about Convention in the latest copy of The Zontian which came out in January didn’t you?  If you didn’t receive your copy, perhaps you have neglected to pass your change of details on to Membership Committee Chairman, Ailsa Gillies.  Better still, why don’t you change your own details!!  You can now submit contact information changes online to ensure that you always get your copy of The Zontian.  How?  Simply go to the redesigned Zonta International Web site by logging on to www.zonta.org, check your Member Profile and make changes where necessary.

Ah, the joys of modern technology!!!  

We are also pleased to announce Zonta International / Zonta International Foundation Launch New Web Site Throughout the Biennium, your Zonta International Board of Directors has been working with staff to improve services to members and support to Zonta leadership at the Club and District levels, while continuing to contain costs. A key component to these efforts is the enhancement of the Zonta International Web Site. I am pleased to tell you that on Thursday, 13 November 2003, Zonta International / Zonta International Foundation launched a new Web site with improved site structure and navigation to make it easier to find the information you are seeking, and enhanced technologies to make our communications more efficient and effective. (Not all technology enhancements will be activated on launch; technologies will be phased in over a period of time.) The Zonta International/Zonta International Foundation Web Site address remains the same at www.zonta.org http://www.zonta.org/. 

To access Member Resources (including the Zonta Store), you will need to be a Zonta Club member in good standing. On your first visit to the new Web site on or after 13 November, please "Register." You will need your Zonta International Member ID number. Your Member ID number can be found on your New Member Certificate and on the mailing label of each issue of The Zontian magazine you receive, or contact your Club Treasurer for the number from your Club Roster. Further details are provided on the First Time Registration page of the Web site. To verify your active membership, we have created a Member Profile for you from information submitted with your membership dues renewal. Initially, it will not be possible for you to correct your Member Profile online; however, we anticipate that this service will be available to all members within 90 days. In the meantime, please continue to notify Headquarters of any changes to your contact information just as you have always done. Should you experience any difficulty accessing the Zonta International/Zonta International Foundation Web Site on or after 13 November, please notify webmaster@zonta.org mailto:webmaster@zonta.org. We hope you find this member benefit informative and useful! 

FIRST FUNCTION OF THE YEAR:

(Reporter by our Roving Reporter)

On Sunday 18th January, Brisbane South again hosted the Amelia Earhart Brunch – this year at a new venue- St. Lucia Golf Club – a good decision and a very friendly and comfortable atmosphere.  The attendance may have been a little down on previous years - the hot weather perhaps?  Let me assure you though , that those of you who didn't bother, missed a great event. 

Firstly it is a wonderful chance to meet members from other clubs – most of the local clubs were represented, even someone from Rockhampton – and we were honoured by the presence of our incoming District Governor, Ros Kinder.  Then there is the food – incidental but nevertheless it is nice to be assured of something interesting and tasty to eat that you haven't had to think about or prepare.

Of course the main item as always, is the "Speaker" – this year it was Professor Halina Rubinstein-Dunlop, Professor of Physics University of Queensland.  She told us about "lasers" and the research she and her team are conducting at UQ in the use of these little things in the most amazing ways.  If you, like me, didn't know, LASER comes from Light Amplification by Stimulated Emission of Radiation.  

Professor Rubinstein-Dunlop arrived here in Brisbane as a "wife" when her husband was head hunted by UQ and then developed her team of researchers.  While I'm not sure I really understood the whole of her talk I can certainly say I now understand much more that before.  It was particularly interesting to learn how the laser is used for measurements etc in the testing of the model space engines in the stress tunnel (one of the best in the world) at UQ. 

Trish O'Connor conducted the whole programme with her usual aplomb and the raffle prize winners were delighted with their booty. You can't win if you aren't there so perhaps next year try and organise your free time(?) to enable you to attend.  Next year we may again have an Australian recipient.  I was going to say we have had some impressive Australian winners over the years but that is a silly statement as they are ALL impressive. 

By the way your roving reporter won the lucky door prize

THE AGEING ADVANTAGE:  

Our club can be justifiably proud of having recently received $50,000 from the Federal Office of the Status of Women.  We will be working in partnership with Dr Catherine Norton a recognised expert in the field of Women’s Development on a program entitled “The Ageing Advantage: Creating Strategies that sustain Business and Professional Women”.  The purpose of the project is to examine the impact of ageing on business and professional women. In particular, the project proposes to undertake research concerning the middle years in the life span of women. During the middle years, women often begin to question the value of their contribution. 

The project aims to find out what information, resources, structures, and work practices business and professional women need to support them through the ageing process, particularly during their middle years. By focusing on women’s experience from their perspectives the findings will influence policy development and service provision for women.  

HEALTH:

We are all aware of the benefits of exercise if we wish to lead a healthier life style and yet exercise generally languishes at the bottom of the pile of our daily priorities.  However, a recent study may help to harden our resolve.

The University of Pittsburgh scientists in the US found that overweight, sedentary women who exercised 40 to 60 minutes a day and watched what they ate lost about 15 per cent of their body weight, or about 12kg, in six months.  Even better, the women kept the weight off for a further six months.

Even more positive news was that the study, reported in the Journal of the American Medical Association, found that the women who exercised at a higher intensity had no greater weight loss.  So, moderate exercise is all that is necessary.

The study involved about 180 women aged 21 to 45 years who were exercising less than three times a week for less than 20 minutes a day over the previous six months.

As well as exercising as part of the study, the women also restricted their diet to between 1200 and 1500 calories a day, with no more than 30 per cent fat.
UNIFEM BREAKFAST:

It is time to reach for the diary and plan to attend the UNIFEM Breakfast Celebrating the 15th International Women’s Day Friday 5th March 2004 at 6.45am for 7am at Great Hall Brisbane Convention Centre 

Subscription $43 (Pensioners and Students $32), and final RSVP to UNIFEM is 27th February 2004 

Guest Speaker will be Lady Carol Kidu MP Minister for Social Welfare and Development Papua New Guinea.

Please let Jennifer West know if you wish to attend with numbers and a cheque at the dinner meeting on 4th February 04 or by mail (at 25 Bunya Lake Court, Bunya, 4005)  so tables can be organise.

OTHER INVITATIONS:  

An Invitation to Breakfast Celebrating International Women's Day hosted by Zonta Club Southern Gold Coast/Tweed in aid of Gold Coast Lymphoedema Support Group and Australian and New Zealand Childrens Heart Research Centre Monday, 8th March, 2004 6.45am for 7am Radisson Resort, Palm Meadows. Subscription: $35 RSVP 23rd Feb. contact Merle Stephen: (07) 55980409

International Women's Day Luncheon Hosted by Zonta Club of Beaudesert Wednesday 3rd March, 2004 Beaudesert R.S.L. Club William Street Beaudesert 12noon to 2pm $20 for 2 course luncheon Guest Speaker Her Excellency the Governor of Qld Ms Quentin Bryce, AC RSVP by 25th February to Carlita Buchanan    Ph. 55412658 - 9am to 5pm


FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE:
Committee Chairman, Julie Mannion has been busy organising a Film Evening for members and friends.  Details are as follows:
“Plots with a View"
Palace Centro
39 James Street 
Fortitude Valley
Thursday March 11 2004
7.00 pm
Price: $12.00 includes film and a glass of bubbly

In the warm comic tradition of "Saving Grace" and "Waking Ned Divine", this is a hysterically wacky comedy about rival undertakers in a small Welsh village. Complete with Astaire-Rodgers musical numbers, a haunted house, four funerals and a wedding - and a stellar cast led by Brenda Blethyn, Alfred Molina, Naomi Watts, Christopher Walken and UK comedian Lee Evans. 


Buy tickets at February and March club meetings. 

 

COMPANIONS:  

If you want someone who will bring you the paper without first tearing it apart to remove the sports section ….. Buy a dog

If you want someone willing to make a fool of himself simply over the joy of seeing you ……. Buy a dog

If you want someone who will eat whatever you put in front of him and never says its not quite as good as his mother made it ….. Buy a dog 

If you want someone always willing to go out, at any hour, for as long and wherever you want …..Buy a dog. 

If you want someone who will never touch the remote, doesn't give a shit about football, and can sit next to you as you watch romantic movies …..Buy a dog

If you want someone who is content to get up on your bed just to warm your feet and whom you can push off if he snores …..Buy a dog. 
If you want someone who never criticizes what you do, doesn't care if you are pretty or ugly, fat or thin, young or old, who acts as if every word you say is especially worthy of listening to, and loves you unconditionally, perpetually …..Buy a dog. 
But, on the other hand, If you want someone who will never come when you call, ignores you totally when you come home, leaves hair all over the place, walks all over you, runs around all night and only comes home to eat and sleep, and acts as if your entire existence is solely to ensure his happiness...........

Then my friend,      Buy a cat!         (You thought I was talking about men didn't you!) 

p.s.  Speaking of cats, rumour has it that Shirley King’s cat, Harriet and Mary Magee’s cat, Mitzi have been noted exchanging Christmas cards – I leave it to you to ponder over that!!

AND FINALLY: 

Motorists traveling on Britian’s first toll motorway were surprised to learn that a key component was the pulp of 2.5 million unsold novels from romance publisher Mills & Boon.  The pulp apparently binds the asphalt and tarmac and prevents the road suface from splitting.  The construction company insists it wasn’t  making a statement about the quality of the writing.


WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?





I’ve learned that the Lord didn't do it all in one day. What makes me think I can?.�.�.��





APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….


An army of sheep led by a lion would defeat an army of lions led by a sheep
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